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Important New Essential Plan Client Billing 
Information 
 

Dates of Service on or after 01/01/2016 are now eligible for 
reimbursed transportation costs to Medicaid covered services 
that are provided to Aliessa immigrants in Essential Plans with 
coverage code 04 and aid categories B0 or B1 on or after this 
date. Thus, you may begin to bill Essential Plan clients using 
the PTAR application. 

This process has the following changes to your Remittance 
Advice: 

• Transactions submitted for these Clients shall be 
paid on a check with an accompanying remittance 
advice separate from those generated by other 
submitted PTAR transactions. These checks will be 
distributed according to the same cycle calendar 
currently used for payments to the provider 
community. 

 

• Multiple FCNs will be listed for services rendered to 
clients in counties outside New York City on the 
accompanying the PTAR check. 

 

• NOTE: Timely filing rule and exception processes 
still apply. 

For further information on submitting PTAR claims, please visit 
https://www.emedny.org/selfhelp/PTAR/index.aspx or call the 
eMedNY Call Center 1-800-343-9000. 
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If you are having problems viewing content within this newsletter, please email emednyalert@csra.com for further assistance  

The Department has attempted to ensure that the information contained in these notifications is as accurate as possible. However, no e-mail transmittals or materials 
provided are intended to constitute legal or medical advice. 
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